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Discussion in the Parish Hall re the Vane Arms, as requested by  (Co-Director of the Vane 
Arms.)  
Date; 13 September, 18h30. 
Attendees: 

 
 

 
All attendees introduced themselves together with their address. 
 
This was a follow up meeting to update residents regarding the Vane Arms proposals to change 
their Licence. The licence was issued in 2014, with only minor amendment in 2019.  
 

1. Noise remains the residents major issue. Following discussion,  agreed to ban all ball 
games in the field and stop all outdoor music being played.  

 
2.  apologised for any inconvenience caused by the Vane in the past and assured the 

residents that things will change in the future. He wants to improve relationships with the 
villagers and to develop mutual trust. It was agreed that open communication was essential 
is this regard. 

 
3. The adjacent SBC football pitch/ playpark remains available for customer use. 

 
4.  advised his licence permitted the Vane to host up to 10 special events per year.  He 

agreed to publicise such events & involve residents prior to each event. 
 

5. Complaints from residents re customers behaviour & staff leaving the Vane had not been 
followed up in the past. 

 assures the new manager  and his team will be responsive to any future 
complaints and will “police” the behaviour of customers to ensure disturbing noise & 
behaviour is prohibited. 

 
6.  will install additional signs this week requesting clients to be respectful to neighbours 

when arriving, whilst at the Vane and when leaving the premises. 
 

7. A suggestion was made that the benches currently located close to neighbours fences in the 
field could be distributed away from the fences in an attempt to reduce disturbing noise. 

 will consider this. 
 

8. Residents were concerned that the decked beer garden remained a problem. The decking is 
advised to be more than 500mm above the field level. Customers seated on the decking can 
look down into residents ground floor rooms and into bedrooms, causing major privacy 
issues. Residents would prefer the decking to be removed and any beer garden moved 
closer to the Vane main building, which would reduce noise disturbance and privacy issues. 

 
9.  advises Stockton Borough Council Planning, Environmental Health & Licensing 

departments are investigating all residents complaints and will issue their reports in the 
next few weeks. 



 

 

This document was classified as: OFFICIAL 

 
10.  proposes to apply to change the licence conditions - to open for breakfast from 10 am 

and to include the sale of alcohol accordingly. No objections from the residents. 
 

11.  wants to remove the requirement for children to leave the premises after 7pm. A child 
is defined as up to 18 years old and it was agreed this was an unreasonable condition. 
Residents had no objections to children remaining in the Vane under supervision but were 
not comfortable with younger children being allowed to remain in the Vane until closing 
time and potentially causing disturbance in the field.  will consider this but assured the 
meeting that his team would police the behaviour of children to ensure there was no unruly 
behaviour or disturbing noise. 

 
12.  will post his licence application in the Vane and advertise in a local newspaper. It was 

suggested he also posts copies on the village notice boards. Residents can comment as 
necessary thus influencing the application outcome. 

 
13. He will maintain future communication with residents via adverts, flyers and attending the 

monthly Parish Council meeting as necessary. 
 

 
 

 
 

 was requested to review & comment on the above meeting notes prior to their issue. His 
comments are as follows: 
 
Point 3.  discussed the fact that sending customers away from site to cross busy roads would 
not be something he would consider as it would not be a fair duty of care. 
 
Point 5.  gave an example of a complaint he received from a neighbour recently which was 
investigated and followed up on to a satisfactory conclusion. 
 
Point 6.  advises he has installed new signs this week. 
 
Point 8.  has followed up on this and point out that if a customer was to stand on the field the 
vast majority of bedroom windows and some residents ground floor rooms could be seen, so 
raising it 30cm on average in his opinion didn’t alter privacy issues that already existed on housing 
around a pub garden. 
 

 added that he had invited everyone from the meeting to come back to the Vane Arms for a 
drink on him so those who hadn’t been in the Vane Arms for many years could see the operation 
and clientele, only two attended this invite. 
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Hi All
 
Please see below e mail from resident in terms of who will be attending and also the wish to include and distribute
the aerial pics within the email.
 
Please can you confirm if these can be included as additional information and distributed to all necessary parties
asap
 
Thanks
 
Sarah Whaley ​​

Governance Officer
Stockton‑on‑Tees Borough Council

Telephone: 01642 528686 | Email: sarah.whaley@stockton.gov.uk | Web: www.stockton.gov.uk
 

 

From: > 
Sent: 01 November 2022 16:56
To: Sarah Whaley <Sarah.Whaley@stockton.gov.uk>
Subject: Statutory Licensing Sub Committee - Vane Arms
 
Good afternoon Sarah
Just to confirm that a number of Thorpe Thewles residents will attend next Mondays licensing meeting, including 

.
I note that you have included an ariel photo of the Vane Arms prior to the construction of the beer garden. I see on
Google Maps there is a more recent ariel  shot which I believe to be more relevant. I attach a couple of screenshots
for your reference. This shows the extent of the decked beer garden and its proximity to adjacent properties. Since
these photos were taken, a further 7 number 6 seat benches were placed in the field for the summer of 2022, thus
extending the seating capacity and potential licensable area along the field. They remain in situ. 
I request that you add this more recent ariel photo  to your review documentation.

Regards
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